## MOUNT POCONO PLANNING COMMISSION REGULAR MEETING MINUTES WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 17, 2022 7:00 P.M.

Chairman M. Penn opened the regular meeting at 7:09 P.M.

Pledge of Allegiance was said by all.

Roll Call: Vice Chair P. Bucco, present; Commissioner R. Dorkoski, present via phone; Commissioner A. Harris, present; Commissioner D. Staples, absent; Commissioner E. Melbert, present; Commissioner T. Cramer, absent; Solicitor C. Connor, present; Borough Engineer C. Niclaus, present; and, Recording Secretary, D. Jackowski, present.

PRELIMINARY ANNOUNCEMENTS – Chairman M. Penn announced that Alexis Wilkinson is no longer the Borough Zoning Officer. He was advised that Shawn McGlynn, SFM Consulting, will be taking over the Zoning Officer duties starting on Monday, August 22, 2022, and will be in the office Monday's, Wednesday's, and Friday's. He was also advised that Mr. McGlynn will not be attending these meetings; however, in his opinion, it could be beneficial that the Zoning Officer be in attendance as Zoning questions may arise. It was also noted that the agenda will be sent to the Zoning Officer prior to the meeting and that questions or opinions could be asked prior to the meeting.

**APPROVAL OF MINUTES** – Commissioner A. Harris moved to accept the Regular Meeting minutes of Wednesday, June 15, 2022, as presented. Commissioner R. Dorkoski seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

## **UNFINISHED BUSINESS**

Arya Village, 1221 Pocono Boulevard – In attendance representing the Arya Village project were the Applicant, Ms. Rupal Patel, and her Engineer, Christian Cobaugh.

The Applicant's Engineer C. Cobaugh reviewed the revised plans indicating that PennDOT wasn't going to allow an entrance off of SR 611 & Belmont Avenue and will have a right turn only on SR 196 (Sterling Road) with an in and out on Pine Hill Road. Borough Engineer C. Niclaus reminded the Applicant that a TIS is required to move ahead with a proper review of the plan. More discussion was had, including the buffer requirements; are they a Zoning issue or under SALDO. It was clarified if Zoning issues are involved the Applicant would have to go before the Zoning Hearing Board (ZHB) for variance(s) and that could take up to ninety (90) days.

The Planning Commission acknowledged that it was in receipt of the Borough Engineer's Technical Review #2 letter dated August 17, 2022. It was also acknowledged that there were nineteen (19) Zoning Ordinance Review items that were informational only and that the Zoning Officer shall be the jurisdictional entity on Zoning requirements. Also, there were thirty-two (32) Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance (SALDO) items outstanding; forty-two (42) Stormwater Management items; and three (3) general comments, including traffic comments not addressed and a Traffic Impact Study (TIS) that has not been submitted.

Commissioner R. Dorkoski questioned if the Applicant was looking for an approval that would give the Applicant the right to close on this property.

Solicitor C. Connor answered by stating that the Planning Commission does not have the right on whether the closing would take place or not. He advised that currently what has been submitted to the Planning Commission is not enough information for any recommendation to be made and reminded the Applicant that the Planning Commission is only a recommending body with final approval up to Borough Council. He stated that this cannot affect the closing of the property and that the Applicant has to decide if she would like to continue.

Commissioner R. Dorkoski stated that, with not receiving a complete submission, the Planning Commission cannot advise the Applicant to close on the property. He noted the following: can't see an implied approval at this time; parking space sizes are an issue; and pavers are not allowed; he reminded the Applicant "buyer beware."

After Solicitor C. Connor's suggestion to the Applicant that, again, there is not enough information and the plan needs to be cleaned up to come back before the Planning Commission and advice to the Commission not to accept this plan as-is, Vice Chair P. Bucco

## MOUNT POCONO PLANNING COMMISSION REGULAR MEETING MINUTES WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 17, 2022 7:00 P.M.

moved to accept a ninety (90) day time extension, conditional upon receiving a letter requesting such. Commissioner A. Harris seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Commissioner E. Melbert moved to table the Arya Village project until the next regular Planning Commission meeting. Vice Chair P. Bucco seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Commissioner R. Dorkoski moved that all the items that are outstanding that can be completed must be completed prior to coming before the Planning Commission. Vice Chair P. Bucco seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

**NEW BUSINESS** – Vice Chair P. Bucco moved to table the Caliper of Trees – SALDO 187-6 and Submission Requirements – SALDO 187-18 to 187-24. Commissioner R. Dorkoski seconded. After some discussion Vice Chair P. Bucco amended her motion to table Caliper of Trees – SALDO 187-6 and SALDO 187-39 Improvement Maintenance Guarantee instead. Commissioner R. Dorkoski seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Submission Requirements – SALDO 187-18 to 187-24 – After an explanation from the Planning Commission Recording Secretary D. Jackowski, Vice Chair P. Bucco moved to adopt the following amendment to the SALDO 187-18 to 187-24 Submission Requirements: to decrease the number of submission plans from ten (10) down to four (4) including electronic submissions and to decrease likewise the number of any required supporting documents such as sewage planning module(s), including electronic submissions; approvals and/or permits from the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection; and highway occupancy permit from six (6) down to two (2). Commissioner E. Melbert seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

**PROJECT UPDATES** – Solicitor C. Connor stated that the Development and Stormwater Agreements for the Clarius project have been finalized. He noted that Clarius is closing on the property this week and they have indicated that they have potential tenants for the warehouse and that eighty-six (86) acres will be cleared early this fall.

## **LIAISON REPORTS**

**Borough Council** – Commissioner A. Harris stated that Borough Council at last night's meeting appointed a new Zoning Officer as was reported by Chairman M. Penn earlier in the meeting.

**Zoning Hearing Board** – No report.

**PUBLIC PARTICIPATION** – None

There being no public participation and no further business coming before the Planning Commission, Vice Chair P. Bucco moved to adjourn at 8:53 P.M. Commissioner A. Harris seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Submitted by,

Recording Secretary